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Motion to Scarborough Community Council to be submitted by Councillor Gary Crawford and  

seconded by Councillor Raymond Cho on April 5, 2016 
 
Recommendations 
Councillor Gary Crawford recommends that: 
 

1. Scarborough Community Council request Transportation Services to report back to 
Scarborough Community Council at its meeting of May 10, 2016 on the various long 
term residential overnight on-street parking options available to Scarborough residents 
and the feasibility of establishing a 2 year residential overnight on-street parking pilot 
project comprising of Ward 42 which is bounded by Steeles Avenue East to the north, 
Pickering Town Line to the east, Twyn Rivers Drive, Sheppard Avenue East, Conlins Road 
and Highway 401 East to the south, McCowan Road, Sheppard Avenue East and 
Markham Road to the west.   

Background 
 
In recent years there has been an increase in demand from residents of various streets within 
the Scarborough area and in particular Ward 42 to allow for residential overnight parking in 
order to accommodate their long term parking needs without being subject to tagging by 
Parking Enforcement Officers.  
 
This motion seeks Scarborough Community Council approval to request Transportation Services 
to provide community council with a report on the various residential on-street long term 
parking options available to Scarborough residents and the feasibility of establishing a 2 year 
pilot in Ward 42. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
Gary Crawford 
Councillor, Ward 36 
Scarborough Southwest 
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